Lordship Rec Users Forum

Minutes of meeting on 11th April 2005 at Broadwater Community Centre

Present: Nigel Kielczewski (SES),  Irene Fearon (MTA), Debbie Masgarenhas (MTA), Nick
Jackson (HPA), Paul Ely (HC), Niall Henderson (HC), Dave Morris (FoLR/Chair), Ray Swain (FoLR), Joan Curtis (FoLR),

Apologies: Claire McClafferty (BTCV), Caroline Jepson(FoLR), Chris Joannou (BWFNO),
Andy Frost (Soul in the city), Neville Watson (SES), Berkley Gardner (Youth Service), Clasford Stirling (SES)


1. Minutes of last meeting accepted as accurate.

2. Lake Project 
A lake subgroup has been formed to work on the renovation
and development of the lake since FoLR have been awarded £25,000 to begin
the project. Anyone interested in joining this group should contact Claire
McClafferty on 07967 336354.

3. Picnicers 
The pastor is still keen to proceed with some sort of meeting. SureStart,
CARIS, Haringey Play Association, Parks Constabulary and Claire McClafferty
(BTCV) met to develop a joint strategy for working together. Anne Fisher
(Director of Environment Services) was concerned about the problems in the
Rec and very supportive of the positive direction we were taking to deal
with it. Action: Claire should be asked to take a coordinating role to take
this further.

4. Labyrinth 
The discussions over how to work on this project have come to a
positive end with a decision being made to go ahead with the project on the
basis of different coloured grasses (rather than mounds) which will create the design on the
hillside below the Higham Road entrance.

5. Heritage Walk 
Ray Swain has written a history walk round Lordship Rec
which will be part of the Haringey heritage trail. Suggested that notable
points on the walk could be permanently marked in some way.

6. Notice Boards 
Some vandalism has taken place on the notice board at the
Walpole Road south entrance and there is a suggestion that the board that
was removed from the Downhills Park Road entrance be replaced on the gates
rather than planted in the ground. Paul Ely to pass this information on to
the park manager. It was felt there should be a board in the children's playground also.

7. Active England 
Proposed finish date for the project July 29th. Tenders
have come in a little over budget but money has been made available from the
contingency fund. Works due to start in early May. The main contractor is
English Landscapes for all 3 projects and Haringey Play Association will be
subcontracted to work on the adventurous play area.

£3500-£4000 will be given to SES by parks department in advance so that they
can develop an office and start to organise activities ready for when the
facilities are in place. SES are fundraising for various projects including
World Cup and a celebration of Clasfords 25 yrs of work with youth in the area. Parks Dept will
work closely with SES to make sure that any building done is appropriate.

Richard de Souza will be joining SES from the council to help to raise
funds. Design for adventurous play area has been finalised and checked out
for  health and safety. The local youth participation group will be organised to
video the whole project from the beginning to end.

The launch should be in August (date to be arranged). Joan Curtis (FoLR)
will apply to Awards for All to get some funds for the launch event to add
to any funds provided by the Council. A subgroup will be formed to work on
the funding for the launch.


8.  DRAFT MPROVEMENT STRATEGY

On top of the Active Play projects about to start (MUGA, adventure playground and freestyle area), further capital funding has now been earmarked by the Council for the Rec. This will be up to £600,000 over the next 2 years - most of which needs to be 'match funded' to get the most out of it. Things need to move fast! A draft Improvement Strategy was put together after a joint walkabout in the Rec by Niall Henderson (for the Council), Caroline Jepson (for Friends of Lordship Rec) and Dave Morris (for the Lordship Rec Users Forum). The comprehensive document develops the detail on all of the proposed improvements for the Rec which have been discussed and agreed over the last year or two. It sets out the agreed improvements or options, the potential sources of funding, potential partners for each project, priority rating etc etc. It is a working document that will be amended as the months unfold, and each project can be developed independently and in parallel with others... 

We went through all the 22 projects, and decided to amend or develop some of the points made. The rest were largely accepted 'on the nod'. It was felt to be important that we decide on what we really want in the Rec and then chase the funds for that, rather than let the possible funding dictate what we can do.

a.  Main Gate: Lordship Lane entrance

Council to arrange a site visit from English Heritage to see the Grade 2 listed toilet
block on Lordship Lane (and also check out the model traffic area in the Rec). Parks are keen on the idea of making a cafe
and toilet facility within the old toilet block. Suggest a visit to Albert
Rec to see how the London Tennis organisation which runs the tennis courts
in the park have developed the pavillion into a cafe and changed the whole
feel of the park for the better. Main thing is to make sure the toilet block
comes under park dept control.

Niall Henderson reported that he will contact CABESPACE to help develop a strategy, plans and access
funding for all the Rec entrances - and also work to get schools involved in any
developments through Freedom Arts Trust.

Niall Henderson will draft an entrance strategy which he will present to the
next meeting of LRUF.

b. Shell Theatre and changing rooms

The theatre and the changing rooms are 2 distinct projects.

Changing rooms: Council looking to Football Foundation for funding for the changing rooms. If this was pursued, the number of changing rooms may be dictated by the number of football pitches provided. There had been an idea of putting 6 football
pitches on the large field. There were concerns that, although everyone valued the success of the football coaching, 6 pitches was too many - especially with the additional new MUGA play area and the other already-existing pitches attached to the Broadwater Centre. The argument was that if we were going for football foundation funding to help pay for the drainage of the field we may have to develop the whole level area of the field for football, which would then dominate the character of this space.

The field should be more than a football field and more research should be done to see how the field could be a more varied
resource for all the community. There are a whole range of current uses, sports, leisure, exercising, relaxation, picnics, dog-walking, kite-flying... it was also suggested that the park's pathways were ideal for marathon training...

There had been earlier discussion about the
changing room section of the Shell Theatre having a more varied usage
including being a place where play workers and SES would be situated and
community groups could use to create a focus for all the developments and
also to be a good place from where the new developments can be supervised.

Action: SES to look at the field¹s possible uses and work with the council
to develop a proposal to bring to the next meeting. There may even be a possibility of accessing funds for drainage as part of the improvements to the Moselle (see below).

c. Moselle Brook 

Niall has had positive feedback from the Environment Agency about restoring and developing
the Moselle Brook. Action: to visit a similar project in Brent. Niall to
organise a site visit with the Environment Agency and advise other members of
LRUF of the date and time so that others may be present.

d. MTA building 

SureStart has stated that there is now no money available from them to
develop the Hut. However Paul Ely will be exploring further possibilities
with SureStart given the building has wider potential for educational use in
relation to the pond developments etc and also the development of the Model
Traffic Area. Council will be able to fund 50% of project and will research 'match funding' sources for the
other half (up to £65,000)

e. Play equipment

Big Lottery fund to be approached for new play equipment in the existing
childrens playground. The council will contribute to the renovation out of
the £300.000 available for this year.

f. Model traffic area

English Heritage and heritage lottery fund to be invited to see MTA. Could
involve Landscape Partnership. Any ideas developed for model traffic area
will be reported back to meetings of LRUF.

g. Downhills Entrance and woodland

A complete environmental audit to be carried out in the whole rec, including river, lake, nature area and woodland.

h. Cycle track

Action: to talk to Malcolm Smith, the forward planning officer of Streetscene, about applying for Transport for London funding.

i. Lighting

May be able to get money for lighting as part of safety aspect of the Rec, or linked to possible cycle tracks.

j. Memorial

Niall to research 'memorial fund'  through heritage lottery fund - to commemorate those who died in a shelter there during the war. Memorial could be seen as a named room of the MTA hut or as a memorial bridge over the Moselle. This way it can contribute to the improvements already being sought, and used as 'match funding'.


9.  Funding Profile

Niall circulated a major, comprehensive funding profile document, showing a time line for each activity/work needed for all 22 projects. A very impressive working document to compliment the Improvements Strategy.


The meeting formally agreed, broadly, to the Improvements Strategy and Funding Profile documents as a good
basis (working documents) for going forward - subject to the points made above.


10.  AOB

The next Friends walk will be on Sunday June 5th, 1pm meeting at Downhills Park Road
Gate. Followed by the regular 'first sunday of the month' Drop In (organised by FLR) at 2pm. 

Next Lordship Rec Users Forum meeting Monday, May 9th,  6.30pm at the Broadwater Centre.

